American Peony Society Board of Directors Meeting Minutes, December 10, 2017, 3:00 PM.   Teleconference.

Attending:  Scott Parker, Lore Sampson, Don Hollingsworth, Piet Wierstra, Carol Adelman, Kent Tretheway, Mike Miller, Hazel Cook, Kris Jurik, Linette Sorrentino, Jeaninne Lemmens, Nate Bremer.
Scott Parker called the meeting to order.
Last meeting minutes were correct by Lore Sampson and the board accepted and approved them.
1)  Fall Auction.  Scott thanks Linette for her work on the fall auction work.  Auction was successful and double income from previous year.  Linette offered idea to look into ‘auction software’ that would track bids and automate the process.  Also of importance would be to get information and notification of the auction out to members earlier and with more frequency.  Use of ‘Mail Chimp’, an email program that can notify members of important information may be of help.  Jeaninne Lemmens has experience with ‘Mail Chimp’ and volunteered assistance.   The board discussed other option to ‘get the word out’ (Facebook, photo contests, etc…).  Look into getting new members involved with running the auction, specifically contacting possible donors for the auction well in advance.  Cory Tischman and Jeff Delaney of Eau Claire, Wisconsin may be able to help.  Linette or Nate will discuss this with them.  Linette has sent out a ‘Fall Auction Report’ to the board of directors.  Overseas members have expressed interest in participating in the auction.  Shipping was the problem with involving overseas members and Piet volunteered that he may be able to ship plants to a European destination to be used as a distribution point for that area.  Piet shared that phytos would cost $35 from Oregon and he might be able to help with shipping.  Shipping costs not known at this time and dependent on variables at the time of shipping (weight, size, carrier costs, etc…).  Auction Date is:  October 13 & 14.
2) Membership Report.  Linette has sent out this report to the board of directors.  572 current member, 262 will lapse this coming year.
3) APS Publicity Chair.  Discussion of the chair.   Scott Parker noted that the chair is not a peony enthusiast and depends on people that have more knowledge to submit information.  Linette has emailed a document to the board of directors with ideas concerning an email update to members on a monthly basis.  Discussion of possible changes to chair.
4) Bulletin.  Scott thanks Lore for her work on the bulletin.  Lore requested that more articles are needed for the bulletin and would welcome help in the collection of more content to be used.   Smaller articles are needed, especially those with personal experiences and historical content.  
5) APS Conventions.  Scott thanks Lore for her continued work in putting the 2018 convention in Portland together.  Lore reports that we have a ‘soft cap’ on attendance of around 125-130 members.  Lodging will not be a problem, but seating at the banquet requires the limiting of attendees.   Registration forms and information will go out in the next month to members.  Carol Adelman has been in contact with local groups and will continue to promote the convention.  Lore has been promoting the flower show and convention and has observed much interest (not necessarily for new members, but for the exhibition attendance).  Board of directors see positive interest in attending the 2018 convention.  Linette and Lore will work on the Exhibition names for artistic categories at the Portland convention.

Linette reported that she is looking into the Chicago Botanic Gardens as a venue for the 2020 venue.  Board thought this would be an excellent location due to easy access, large market area and having not hosted the convention in many years.
Convention Hosting for future:
2018:  Portland
2019:  Iowa
2020:  Chicago?
2021:  Minnesota
2022:  Michigan
6) Scott Parker has been in contact with Chris von Kohn, of the National Arboretum, who is working to update the peony collection there.  Chris has dug much of the collection and some have Lemoine’s disease.  A number of the cultivars in the collection appear to be rare or no longer in commerce.  Scott is working to acquire some of these cultivars in a trade.  Donations of newer cultivars to the National Arboretum are sought by Chris and he would welcome them.  Don Hollingsworth recommended that cultivar donations that have shown disease resistance be considered (Intersectional/Itoh hybrids).  Members should contact Scott if they are able to help.
7) Exhibition Schedule.  Linette reported that she and David will be reworking some of the locations in which items are located within the schedule.  This action does not remove any classes or catagories, but rather would streamline and make a more user friendly document to work from.
8) Treasurer Report.  Kris Jurik reported a treasury amount of $96,000.00 down from $102,712.00.  Reduction of treasury value is primarily due to losses from the Raliegh, N.C. convention.   The convention auction too in $8,160.00, a lesser amount than previous auctions (likely due to a smaller membership in attendance).  Kris reported that the Edward Jones investments were doing very well this year compared to last.  Fall auction proceeds were very good.  Memberships will begin collection in January and should bolster the treasury.  Kris will send out a more detailed report.
9) APS Seed Distribution.  Scott reported that seeds are coming in from donors earlier than last year.  He should have information about seed availability ready by January.  Some parties are interested in purchasing seeds already.
10) Hazel reported no new updates as contact person.  Scott reported that requests for information use by individuals needs to be handled on a case by case basis.   
11) Lemoine’s Disease Study.  Don Hollingsworth reported that David Mischner  contributed to further work.  David has identified ‘Do Tell’ and a number of other cultivars to use in the study.  
12) 2017 Seedling Exhibition.  Don Hollingsworth will produce write-ups on seedlings that were exhibited and awarded.  Scott asked for images of the plants from Linette,  Adriana or anyone else that may have them.
13) [bookmark: _GoBack]Don Smith’s Species Paper.  Board agreed that the APS should not publish or endorse this or any other taxonomic work, as we are not part of this field of work.  However, the group agreed that we could provide his work as information accessible through our website.  Many members have expressed interest in this type of work and would benefit from access.  The society would provide access, but not endorsement of this type of work.
14) Commercial Membership.  No new information.

15) Website.  As noted by Scott Parker, members are having difficulties with the following: 

a. Members having problem accessing web site
b. Long load time 
c. Lack of peony info.  
d. Difficult to update site with new info.  
Discussion of further problems and the need to produce an new site that is user friendly and has uniform operation across different tech.  Discussed paying a web design company for a redesign.   Lore noted that we need to produce a ‘foundational’ document that can be used to organize what we need and to submit 
to the design company.  Nate, Lore and Scott will begin work on producing a foundational document this winter season.   Nate has at least one company that his wife works with (Stellar Blue), which is a business website specialty company.  Scott will forward Nate and Lore information that Reiner J. thought was important for the APS website.  
16) Next teleconference meeting:  March 11, 2018; 3:00 P.M. Central Time.  Scott will supply phone number access and other pertinent information.
17) Motion to adjourn-Linette Sorrentino, 2nd Hazel Cook.  All agreed for adjournment.
Respectfully submitted,

Nate Bremer/Recording Secretary
